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We deliver finance and economy news from
Tokyo region in Japanese and native English!
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Interviewer: Cybernomics Y.K. Produced by PR House K.K.

Will it
arrive?

Nikkei Average Forecast to
Mark High of 21,000 by the End of June

The chief representative of an independent investment information company said
on May 1 that there is “no change at all” in his forecast of the world’s major markets as
of May. According to his forecast, the world’s stock markets and foreign currency rates
(vis-a-vis the Japanese yen) will trend upward in July-September to reflect a moderate
pickup in the global economy, but will then go into an adjustment phase toward the
year-end and early in 2018 primarily because full-fledged disappointment over U.S.
economic policy kicks in (subsequently, they will have a bright prospect again).

Looking at the near-term geopolitical picture, the Korean Peninsula situation is
showing no new development, whether for good or bad, and the French presidential
election is moving in the direction of giving comfort to the markets. Economic and
corporate earnings conditions remain firm in Japan, the United States and elsewhere,
while some softening of U.S. economic indicators, largely attributable to weather
factors, proved temporary, the investment information firm representative said.

Corporate earnings announcements now under way in Japan and the United States
are showing solid performance. Based on the tabulation by FactSet Research Systems
Inc. as of April 28, Japanese companies listed on the first section of the Tokyo Stock
Exchange are ultimately expected to turn in an increase of around 54% in profits for
the January-March quarter of 2017. That outcome will likely lead their combined prof-
its to post an increase of around 14% for calendar 2017.

Similar tabulation for U.S. companies indicate that on a S&P 500 Index basis, they
will post earnings growth of around 12% for the January-March quarter and of around
10% for the entire calendar 2017. The computation based on these profit estimates
puts the projected price-earnings ratio (PER) for Japanese companies in the lower half
of the 13-16 range seen immediately after the inauguration of the government of
Prime Minister Shinzo Abe, giving rise to a sense of undervaluation. Based on these
calculations, the investment information company representative forecasts that the
Nikkei Average will likely mark a high of 21,000 by the end of June 2017.

(Excerpt from the May 12, 2017, edition of the “Cyber Economics Report”)
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